                     

1. Opening Business – Ms. Brandenburg called the meeting to order at 4:11 pm.  Members present were Ms. Keshia Grey, Ms. Norma Olivencia, Ms. Nell Chaudoin, and Ms. Jennifer Babers.  Ms. Amy Wood and Ms. Ashley Russo were absent.  John Emary was a guest in attendance.
a. Agenda Approval
Ms. Chaudoin moved to accept the agenda.

Ms. Olivencia seconded the motion.
Consensus

b. Minutes Approval
Ms. Grey moved to accept the minutes as written.

Ms. Olivencia seconded the motion.
Consensus

c. Good News Reports-Staffing allocations will include numbers for students coming to kindergarten from the 4 year old Academy Class.  An ESS summer program will be held in June giving four year olds a “boost” in reading and math.
d. Public Comment-None
2. Student Achievement-Ms. Brandenburg reviewed MAP data for math and reading showing large gains in RIT scores, a decrease in the number of students labeled Intensive Tier (especially in math) and a decrease in the number of students below grade level.  Ms. Brandenburg attributed our success to the many academically rigorous systems we have instituted school wide.
3.  Planning-Monthly Review-Ms. Brandenburg reviewed the CSIP in the new ASSIST format which looks much different than previous CSIP.  The Data Analysis section is new and the Goals are different than in previous years.  An error was found on page 11 of document-“on” needs to be changed to “one”.

4.  Budget Report-Reviewed MUNIS and School Activity Schedule of Balances.  Ms. Chaudoin asked about outfitting new classrooms for next year.  Ms. Brandenburg stated we will wait until we receive our 2013-14 PPA allocations and the new staff is hired.  There was discussion of left over technology money that can be used to purchase technology for next year.  Spring/cap and gown pictures were taken on Tuesday and this will bring in more money.  Our current PPA will also be reimbursed by our School Activity Funds for the Sound System on order.
5. Committee Reports-Ms. Olivencia brought revisions to Quarterly Assessments from the Curriculum Committee.

       6.  New Business-Ms. Brandenburg discussed the tentative staffing 

             allocations for 2013-14 showing a projected enrollment of 654.  This will  

        

 mean adding two new kindergarten classrooms for next year.


             Ms. Chaudoin moved to extend the meeting at 5:05 pm.  Ms. Grey 


             seconded the motion.  Consensus


Mr. Emary discussed the progress of the school along with answering 




concerns/questions the council had.  Mr. Emary also asked questions and 


commented on the functioning of the council.


        7.  Executive Session-at 5:06 pm Ms. Chaudoin made a motion to move to   
 

 Executive Session.  Ms. Olivencia seconded the motion.  Consensus


 At 6:04 pm Ms. Chaudoin made a motion to move out of Executive 

  

 Session.  Ms. Olivencia seconded the motion.  Consensus

        8. Adjourn

 Ms. Chaudoin made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:05 pm.
 Ms. Olivencia seconded the motion.

 Consensus
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